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Important Kolping Phone Numbers 
President – Trey Seibel, 513-616-4265 

V. President – Chris Schnetzer 513-761-3713 

Membership – Nancy Ellensohn, 513-742-5895 

Sick Comm.  – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sub Group Presidents: 

Sängerchor – Bill Kraeling, 513-238-9570 

Schützen Club – Jay Stupprich, 513-741-1604 

Seniors - Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 

Sports Club – Rick Hill, 513-858-1174 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554Evlyn  

House & Grounds – Gary Brunsman, 

 513-325-5849 

Kolping Center 

Clubhouse Rentals –   

513-851-7951 then press 1 

Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 

Hall, Kitchen – 513-851-7951 then press 4 

NOTICE 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the 

President of the Kolping Society or one of the 

Bereavement Committee members.  In order that 

the membership can be aware that a MEMBER 

has died, the family of the decedent should be 

willing to place in the Death Notice that the 

decedent is a Member of the Kolping and at what 

time Kolping members should assemble for 

prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 

the family and the Kolping representatives).  The 

Board of Trustees agreed that this notice should 

present members of the Bereavement Committee 

are:  Christa Olding, Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois Kemper 

or Berni Brunsman 

 

Euchre Schedule 2013 

Kolping Center - 10235 Mill Rd., Cincinnati, 

Ohio   45231 

Sunday’s at 1:30 p.m. 

January 6, 20, & 27 

February 17 

March 3 & 17 

April 7 & 21 

May 5 

Be ssure to come early to register.  We begin 

playing at 1:30 p.m. 

For info call:   Doris Wilke,   513-521-5019 or 

513-519-1167 

KOLPING SENIORS 

Our Christmas Party was a great success.   

Thank you TO ALL WHO HELPED with 

the preparation, serving and clean-up.   The 

food , as always was delicious.  Thank you 

Doris and all those who helped.   May you 

all have a Blessed New Year. 

February  meeting will be on Tuesday, the 

12th,  Come out and enjoy old friends and 

make new friends.   After the meeting there 

is always a card game or just visiting.   Get 

your group together and if you are not a 

card player, bring a board game to enjoy. 

SICK LIST 

Alberta Tieves  Gene & Sis Meister          

Marlene Lintz  Evlyn Busam               

Werner Schulten  Walter Gerbus         

Johanna Stegman  Gerda Braunheim         

Agnes Oevermeyer   

Prayers needed for:    E. Golden, D. Deitschel 

and L. Niederhelmann 

Keep all of  these people in your prayers.  

Someday you may be on the Sick List, what 

goes around comes around 
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Lectures at the German Heritage 

Museum 

The German Heritage Museum announces its annual 

winter lecture programs. Programs are free and begin 

at 2pm.                                                                              

Sunday, January 13, the Wagner Society of Cincinnati 

will present “Parsifal: The Inner Meaning”, featuring: 

WSC’s Opera Authority, Charles Parsons and Jim 

Slouffman, WSC Founder and President, using media 

and musical examples to explore this fascinating 

opera.                                                                              

Sunday, January 27, “Beauty in the Grove: The 

History, Art, Architecture & Landscape of Spring Grove 

Cemetery & Arboretum” will be presented by Phil 

Nuxhall, Historian & Docent Trainer, Spring Grove 

Heritage Foundation.                                            
Sunday, February 17, “Northern Kentucky Germans in 

the 23rd Kentucky Infantry” will be presented by 

Jeanine Kreinbrink, Adjunct Lecturer, Northern 

Kentucky University & Board Member of the James 

Ramage Civil War Museum.  

The German Heritage Museum is located at 4764 
West Fork Road and was established by the 
German-American Citizens League in September 
2000. For further information, call: 574-1741. 
Also visit the German Heritage Museum on 
Facebook.   
**************************************** 

DEATHS 

Rita Jacobs passed away on December 2
nd

, our 

sympathy to her children, Sharon Click, Steve 

Jacobs, Susan Griffin and Julie Hummeldorf. 

Walter Pieschel passed on December 4, our 

sympathy to his wife, Kathy and children, Larry, 

Steven, Tammy, and Kim. 

May their soul and the souls of all the faithful 

departed rest in peace. 

SPORTS CLUB 
  
December 2012 will be a month not long 
forgotten by myself.  We had 3 children with 
serious surgeries to end the year.  Please keep 
them and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers. 
     Luke Niederhelman had brain surgery to 
remove a tumor that was found, Reilly Cooper 
had back surgery to correct her spine due to 
scoliosis, and Jackie Frame tore both her ACL 
and MCL while playing indoor soccer.  At the 
same time we have a number of kids recovering 
from other injuries and illnesses.  While the 3 of 
them will miss the spring season, please join 
me in prayers for speedy recoveries and hopes 
for be able to play in the high school season. 
     We also we asked to move our dance in 
order to allow St. Xavier to use the halls.  We 
did so in an effort to allow the club to make 
more money for the hall rental.  While I jumped 
before  I spoke, in moving the date, we lost our 
D.J., which Beth has agreed to help us in finding 
a new D.J.  The date of the dance will now be 
Saturday February 16th, 2013.  Dance will start 
at 8:00 and end approx 12:00, come enjoy 
yourself and meet the many parents who put 
some much time into Kolping Sports Club and 
the society when asked.  Cost is $25.00 per 
person and includes open bar, music, finger 
foods, and raffles. 
     Spring season will start approx the first 
weekend of April.  We will be adding a few new 
teams in the younger age groups.  We are 
hoping for a great year like last, in order to give 
back as much if not more to the society and 
Children's Hospital on behalf of the society.  
God willing and the support of all our 
supporters that will happen.  All in all 2012 was 
one of the best years I can remember in my 24 
years of being involved at Kolping. 
 
Rick Hill, Sports Club President 
 

Happy Birthday to those members 

celebrating their birthday in January 
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Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

1/2 Geiser Frank 

1/ Kraeling Karin 

1/1 Wurzelbacher MaryAnn 

1/1 Schwebler Mike 

1/1 Kalkhoff Mark 

1/3 Hasenfratz Michael 

1/3 Cliffe Carol 

1/3 Seibel Michael 

1/5 Tegenkamp Theodor 

1/6 Meister Eugene 

1/6 Musbach Tom 

1/6 Beiser Ray, Jr. 

1/6 Strecker Richard 

1/6 Hinnenkamp Patty 

1/8 Mohs Hubert 

1/9 Goetz William 

1/10 Schwierling John 

1/12 Reinert Edward 

1/12 Pohlman Timothy 

1/12 Meyer Gregory 

1/13 Lachmann Wendel 

1/13 Coomer DeDe 

1/14 Kappen Michael 

1/15 Schuehler Jerry 

1/15 Thompson Ingrid 

1/15 Bauer Barbara 

Date of Birth Last Name First Name 

1/16 Kunze Ray 

1/16 Schnieder John 

1/17 Antal Charles 

1/17 Burda Tim 

1/18 Leuker Theodor B. 

1/19 Eismann Rudy 

1/19 Thiemann Catherine 

1/19 Schildmeyer Dieter 

1/20 Brown Joyce 

1/22 Szczepanski Mike 

1/23 Reynolds Charlie 

1/24 Corbett David 

1/24 Finnegan Michael 

1/27 Stinson Charles 

1/28 Westendorf Fritz 

1/28 Kuderer Edmund 

1/28 Gieringer Jim 

1/29 Schroeder David 

1/29 Hessler Barbara 

1/30 Arents Henry 

1/31 Leder Helmut 

1/31 Adelmann William 

1/9 Middendorf Michelle 
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Fr. David Hiller OFM Endowment 

Fund Report for 2012 

 

The following is a summary of the financial results of 

this Fund for 2012. The Fund’s portfolio consists of 

investments in various mutual funds of the Vanguard 

Group plus the checking account. 

 

December 31, 2012 the total investments amounted 

to $190,203.77 versus the same date in 2011 which 

was $166,496.91. For the year the Vanguard account 

gained $23,706.86 or 14.24% (these are Vanguard 

numbers). All dividends and capital gains were 

reinvested. 

 

The checking account stood at $12,465.45 on January 

1, 2012 and ended the year at $6,009.89.  

 

The Fund awarded six (6) high school scholarships for 

$2,500.00 each (total $15,000.00) to member’s 

children attending Catholic high schools. In 2013 we 

anticipate increasing the number of annual 

scholarships to eight (8) – 2 for each grade level. The 

committee chose to support “K” families who make 

the sacrifice to send their children to Catholic high 

schools and thereby supporting the Church in its 

mission to spread the message of Jesus and the 

gospel. 

We are thankful to all the members who contributed 

to this Fund in any way because without you loyalty 

and help the Fund would not be successful.  

Harry Talkers – Hermann Tegenkamp Memorial 

Donations Received:      Jim & Judy Schnieder 

Shooting Club Bar Receipts 

Last year (2012) was a good year for this Fund 

although the donations were down from previous 

years. We are looking for a very favorable 2013 and 

wish all of you God’s Blessings, good Health and 

Prosperity. 

 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 

(513)941-6439 

 

 

 

   Thank You 

 
Thanks to the Board Members who served for 2 

years on our board: 

Rick Hill 

Chuck Klosterman 

Jay Stupprich 

Chin Vu  

 

Welcome to the new Board Members and best 

wishes for a successful term. 

Ben Albers 

Walter Amrein 

Richard Ellensohn 

Jim Stukenborg 

Ted Wilke 

1
st

 Alternate:   John Martini 

****************************************  

SCHUETZENFEST MEETING 

Thurdsay – January 17
th

 

7:00 p.m. in the Clubhouse 

 

*********************************** 

ATTENDANCE PRIZE 

 DECEMBER MEETING 

Winner of the attendance $125.00 prize 

was: 

JOHN HOLLIS 

Who was not at the meeting,   be sure to 

attend the February to be eligible for 

winning $150.00 
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Schuetzen Klub Korner 
Next Shooting Date: Jan. 18, 2013 

Place:  Kolping Clubhouse 

Practice:  7:15    Competition:  8:00 

Targets:  Team  Sterwerf 

Bar:  Team Bill Kemper 

Food:  Team Gary Brunsman 

Tickets:   Team  

 

Happy New Year to everyone 

 

Hope everyone enjoyed the Christmas party, 

judging by your appetites, you did. 

 

Need a team to sell tickets this month. 

 

If you are interested in running for a Schuetzen 

club officer position I need your names for the 

ballots, 

so far no one has stepped up. 

 

In case of a winter storm on a shooting night use 

your own discretion, we do not want anyone 

getting hurt and you can make up the score the 

next month.  

 

Check out the NEW Kolping web site.   You can 

now view information, scores and pictures 

anytime you like. Enter  

www.kolpingcincinnati.com  >click 

Groups>schuetzen club>scores link>scores. 

Thanks, Paul Anhofer 

 

Jacob Stupprich, President    

craftmasters@zoomtown.com    513-741-1604 

SCHLACHTFEST 

SPONSORED BY THE KOLPING 

SAENGERCHOR 

 

   

 

Sunday, February 24, 2013 

Kolping Center, 10235 Mill Rd, Cin., Ohio 

Hall will be open 2 – 7 p.m.   

Meals will be served 3 – 6 p.m.  

$12.00 per person 

• Includes Roast Pig, Sauerkraut, Potatoes, 

Vegetables, Dessert & Coffee 

• Kids 12 & under eat hot dogs free 

• Beer & Soft Drinks available at 

reasonable prices 

• Split the Pot on the Hour 

• Videos & Fish Pond for the kids 

• Music for your listening pleasure 

• Dance performance by the Enzien 

Dancers 

Tickets must be purchased in advance 

From all Saengerchor members  

or 

Send Your check made out to the Kolping 

Saengerchor with a Self-Addressed stamped 

return envelope to: 

Doris Wilke  . 5180 Deeridge Lane,  Cincinnati, 

Ohio  45247 
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